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VIA ELECTRONIC FILING & REGULAR POST

March 4, 2013

Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor
Toronto, ON
M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE:  Board File Number: EB-2012-0458
     	   K2 Wind Ontario Limited Partnership
	  Application for Leave to Construct (the “Application”)

In accordance with your instructions during our conversation of February 26, 2013, the Residents Group would like to ask the permission of the OEB to request evidence from the IESO.  While the OEB procedural order did not specifically indicate that we could ask for information from the IESO, the IESO is referenced in the K2 evidence.  The information that we are requesting would be useful in preparing our submission.

INFORMATION REQUESTED FROM IESO

1. Has the IESO redone their 10-year plan on the projected power needs of Ontario? If so, could they please provide a copy of this report and any other reports related to projected power needs in the province.

2. The IESO provided a System Impact Assessment Report in connection with this application.  Please provide any minutes or notes of meetings and discussions held in regard to the production of this report.

3. Is information available on the number of occurrences of surplus base load generation (SBG) in Ontario since 2006?  If this information is available, could it be provided in terms of dates?

Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.

Respectfully,


(signed) Anita Frayne
On Behalf of the Residents Group

84947 Bluewater Highway
R.R. #3
Goderich, Ont.
N7A 3X9
Phone 519-529-7711
Email – ninerubies@hurontel.on.ca


Copy to: 	Paula Lukan
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